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Newsletter - July 2020 

 
                                                                                                                                       Visit us at SCPOA.info 

SCPOA.info and this newsletter are the only sources for official and accurate information about your association. 

With the Mosquito Bridge closed, until September 4th, we want all 

members of the community to please drive safely over Rock Creek Road.  

Too many times have drivers been driving far too fast along the road in 

the opposite direction.  25 to 30 miles per hour is a good  driving speed on 

the winding road.  Be cautious and safe when driving all of our roads. 

A large tract of our neighborhood is in a much better spot if, or when, a fire blankets the area.  Areas 

along Rock Creek Road, Gravel Road, Swansboro Road, Claim Street, and the area around One Eye Creek 

have all had major brush, trees, and  undercuts  being removed.  Some areas are not easily seen from the 

road but they have been done.  Other areas have  had the masticators come right to the property lines at 

the roads.  All of this is important as this is a timing regiment to have our community  become a Fire Wise 

Community.  What that means is the possibility of having our home owners insurance get to a normal 

rate of premiums.  Many folks in the area have already had insurance companies either stop covering 

home owners, or have had others go to the California Fair Plan.  Some people still have their original in-

surance company providing coverage, yet that may be a temporary solution.  We are hoping that with all 

For all Swansboro members please note that the meeting date and times have all changed.  The SCPOA 

board began moving the meetings to Thursday nights at 7:00PM.  Meetings are supposed to be in accord-

ance with California’s Covid-19 policy.  This week, according to The Management Trust, the meeting will be 

outside and with masks.   

Our maintenance team, Kevin, is still keeping our SCPOA chipping team going.  The board, at the last 

meeting, decided to only have areas within the SCPOA boundary to be chipped.  So with 695 properties 

present their should be plenty for Kevin to do.  Please see the front page of scpoa.info to obtain infor-

mation on how to sign up to have your trimmings chipped.  Please be advised that you still have to do your 

own trimming and place it near your street’s boundary, and have the limb edges placed near the road side.   
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Please be careful this summer with any items that can erupt in a fire.  Although the fire season has ended 

your efforts in keeping mowers, lawn equipment, and anything else that can spark a fire is cautioned. 

Recipe thanks to delish.com;  by Kat Boytsova. 

Instant Pot Cheddar Ranch Chicken  


